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PRESS RELEASE

From Thursday August 1 to Saturday August 3, 2019, the Virginia Association of Commonwealth’s Attorneys (VACA) held it 80th Annual Meeting at the Sheraton Oceanfront Hotel in Virginia Beach.  Since 1939, VACA has met for its annual meeting in Virginia Beach.
During its concluding dinner on Saturday night, VACA honored its ninth class of “Champions of Justice.”  In 2011, VACA instituted this honor to recognize those members of the Virginia General Assembly who sponsored significant legislation on its behalf or who consistently advocate positions promoting public safety.  Each class is limited to 3 annually.  

This year’s honorees included Senator Thomas K. Norment, Jr. (3rd District – James City County), Delegate Timothy D. Hugo (40th District – Fairfax), and Delegate S. Chris Jones (76th District – Suffolk).  Senator Norment and Delegate Jones are multiple winners of the Champions of Justice Award. Both were previously recognized in 2015.
Senator Norment was honored for his service to the Commonwealth as a member of the Senate of Virginia since 1992.  He has served as Senate Majority Leader and co-chair of the Senate Finance Committee since 2014.  He is a graduate of the Virginia Military Institute; the Marshall-Wythe School of Law, the College of William & Mary; and is an attorney in Williamsburg.  He was honored for helping Commonwealth’s Attorneys over the years deal with critical issues of staffing, retention, and compensation.  This year specifically, he recognized the importance and sense of urgency to work towards finding a staffing solution to the crippling workloads imposed on prosecutors and defense attorneys by the implementation of Body Worn Cameras and the new rules on criminal discovery.
Delegate Hugo was honored for his service to our country as a member of the United States Army Reserve from 1990-1998 and for his service to the Commonwealth as a member of the Virginia House of Delegates from 2002 to present.  He has served as Majority Caucus Chair since 2010. He is a graduate of the College of William & Mary and is the President of CapNet, a technology association dedicated to educating and electing public officials who recognized the concerns of the technology community.   Specifically he was honored for sponsoring HB2528, a bill that would ensure that drug dealers are legally responsible for any overdose deaths they cause.  Although the bill was ultimately vetoed by the Governor, Delegate Hugo helped shepherd the bill further through the legislative process than it has ever been before.
Delegate Jones was honored for his service to the Commonwealth as a member of the House of Delegates since 1998.  He has served as chairman as the House Appropriations Committee since 2014.  He is a graduate of Randolph-Macon College; the Medical College of Virginia, School of Pharmacy; and is a pharmacist in Suffolk.  He was honored for helping Commonwealth’s Attorneys over the years deal with critical issues of staffing, retention, and compensation.  This year specifically, he recognized the importance and sense of urgency to work towards finding a staffing solution to the crippling workloads imposed on prosecutors and defense attorneys by the implementation of Body Worn Cameras and the new rules on criminal discovery.
Also at the concluding dinner Saturday night, the Commonwealth’s Attorneys Services Council presented its Michael R. Doucette Lecturer of Merit Awards.  Presented for the third year, the recipients must be volunteer lecturers who have taught fellow prosecutors for at least 20 hours of CLE’s in the preceding three years, have scored 90% good or excellent over three years on program evaluations, be lead faculty on a specific program and prepare quality written materials.  Each of this year’s recipients had over 60 hours of teaching prosecutors in the past three years.  They are:
· Deputy Commonwealth’s Attorney Matthew C. Ackley of Henrico County;

· Deputy Commonwealth’s Attorney Melissa H. Hoy of Chesterfield County; and

· Senior Assistant Commonwealth’s Attorney David A. Lord of the City of Alexandria.
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